Wade Phillips
Control Room Operator 
Grays Harbor Energy Center


	I would like to relay some information that I think should be taken into carful consideration for Grays Harbor Energy Center. Under the carbon commitment act we would be required to purchase carbon credits , while other similar utilities would be exempt. This puts our facility at an immense disadvantage to out of state generation facilities delivering power. Grays Harbor is the largest and cleanest power producing natural gas power plant per MWH. In the state of Washington many utilities are simple cycle power plants that are not held to the same strict emission permit requirements as us. We always stay under the required permitted allowed emission limits. 

	Grays Harbor is a combined cycle power plant that captures the exhaust from the combustion turbines and produces steam from the recovered heat and sends that steam to a steam turbine allowing us to generate approximately 50% more power for the same emissions. Simple cycle utilities that are exempt from the carbon commitment carbon credits are unable to do this. Instead, their exhaust is piped straight to atmosphere with no utilization of the waste heat. This seems counter productive to the climate commitment act by under utilizing the sheer mass of power our power plant can produce at a much more emission friendly generation facility.

	In summary, Grays Harbor Energy Center operating cost and ability to produces clean efficient power to the state of Washington will be hindered while less emission friendly plants will be providing that power.  

I appreciate you taking this into consideration.

Kind Regards

Wade Phillips 
